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Tuesday, January 24, 2006

0815 – Call to Order – Bill Hager

Meeting was called to order by Bill Hager. A job safety briefing was held, Mr. Hasterlo was designated the CPR respondent, and Mr. Franz to handle 911 notification.

On Track Safety Training was provided for the group by Mr. Larry Day of CALTRAIN.

Membership and Roll Call – Jim McQuitty

Committee 10 currently has 68 members.  As a result of letters requesting status to individuals regarding their  membership,  10 were dropped.  We had a total of 43 responses, representing about 2/3 of our group,  14 said they would attend the meeting (1 no show), and 12 for the tour.

Committee Minutes – Jim McQuitty

The minutes from the September meeting were read.  Mr. McQuitty advised that the treasury had $25.00 in it.  Minutes were motioned to accept by Mr. Hager, seconded by Mr. Green, and passed.

Functional Group Officers Report – Mr. Franz

The headquarters for AREMA is moving.  An e-mail notification will be sent to all members.  The Director and Chairman meetings were reported on.  Items discussed were

1) Possibly changing load designs in the manual.

2) Conference presentations.  After the call for papers, a decision is made on which ones to present.  As of late, some of them have been a little less than excellent, and some are rejected as being simple advertising.  They would like to see more generated from Committees.  Once a paper is chosen, it gets assigned to a committee for review and sponsorship, to make sure timelines are maintained.  With regard to presenting, headquarters provides lap top computers for individual presenters to use, but sometimes there is compatibility issues.  

3) Seminars – looking for more to be developed.  They account for about 8% of AREMA revenue.  Every effort is made to keep the fees reasonable, utilizing local people and facilities when possible.  There are 2 presently planned, C-15 Longitudinal Forces, and C-10 Scour.

PDH qualification varies from state to state. Below is the criteria that we follow for issuing PDH certificates and the type of information that we need to issue credit.

The following information is needed in order to be submitted for continuing education credits.

Course Title 

Course Date 

Course Agenda 

Course Description 

Course Objectives 

Course Attendance List 

Attendees Employer 

Attendees Employee ID Number

Seminar/course must be at least 1 hour in length, provide a new learning, and must be sponsored by AREMA (in this case).  (Submitted by Mr. Hopfinger, HNTB)
4) The need to insure that Committee work isn’t copied.  An error in reproduction of some C-8 materials is responsible for a better review process being put in place.

5) Board of Governors was questioned about budgeting processes: how they are set and the reporting of them.  There was some discussion of year-end statements, but nothing was decided.

6) Functional Groups were encouraged to form alliances for the development of scholarships. Mr. Collins asked about the qualifications of a recipient, and who would be making the award decisions.  Anyone can donate to a scholarship fund, but there must be at least $1,000.00 available.

Ask John – Bill Hager

A list of subjects for the Ask John column is posted on our web page.  We need to continue to supply topics for questions.  An action item was generated with individuals taking responsibility on a month to month basis for generating questions:

April – Mr. Hager

May – Mr. Hopfinger

June – Mr. Franz

July – Mr. Lozano

August – Mr. Phillips

September – Mr. Hill

October – Mr. Hasterlo

November – Mr. Green

December – Mr. Dumar

We need more articles and authors for Ask John Articles. (update list of

Authors) John has requested Stacy enter published articles on the website.

Articles are required one month in advance of publication.

Fire Damaged Steel

Machine vs. High Strength Bolts

Concrete Cracks

Helper Stringers (timber)

Impact Wrench

Underwater Pile Repair

Timber Bridge Inspection

HS Bolt Inspection

Moveable Bridge Inspection

Posting a Timber Pile

Fire Damaged Concrete

Dapped Timber Ties for Superelevation

Grade 40 Rebar in Piers

Concrete Mix Delivery Time

Geotech QA

Concrete Inspection

 Franz

Expansion Rails on Bridge

 Reilly

Fibers in Concrete

 Wallace

Rivet Removal

 Hager

Concrete Repair Methodologies

 Cullum/Green  (submitted by W. Hager)

Make sure the questions and answers are in keeping with the Manual, and reference where your information can be found.  The size of the answer doesn’t matter, if it’s lengthy, it may become an article.  Mr. Collins will try to set it up in the C-10 community on the web, and archive past questions.  Mr. Horney called, and thanked everyone for the help and support in keeping the Ask John column going.

Bridge Inspection Handbook

Of the members who received a CD copy of the handbook, 7 or 8 had responded with comments.  Mr. Green discussed the underwater inspection portion, and said that there needed to be some changes made.  Mr. Nagel said he had some updates for the section, and would forward them on.  Generally speaking, some text changes would be made and some images needed to be added.  Mr. Franz asked for help from members with the retaining wall section – looking for drawings and images.  We will also need help with the writing of disclaimers and bridge management.  For the most part, all the Class 1 roads have signed off on the use of images depicting conditions, and we will have to review for physical errors (fall protection, personal protective equipment, etc.).  Mr. Lozano indicated that he has additional images, and would supply them.  Mr. Phillips talked about moveable spans, and indicated he could supply pictures of some, as well as hydraulic power systems for swing bridges.  Mr. Hager asked about the size of the handbook, and was told that it was going to be fairly large.  There should be a published copy for review by this fall, depending on how long it takes to format the work.  Mr. Phillips volunteered to help with formatting.  It was noted that C-24 has published Rail Roading 101, and have now compiled proceedings from the Roadmasters Assosciation dating back to the 1930’s.

Articles for Railway Track and Structures
Mr. Hopfinger submitted an article on the construction of the moveable span bridge in La Crosse, WI for review.  He was wondering who does the reviews (Shane Boyle).  He also suggested that we could develop presentations from “Ask John” subjects.  They are always looking for new articles at the Committee level - unique things, construction practices, or creative solutions.  Mr. Hasterlo questioned if presentations would qualify for Continuing Education Units for those needing to accumulate them.  Mr. Franz said he would question headquarters regarding them.  Mr. Hopfinger said he would e-mail requirements for CEU’s and we would attach them to the minutes (see seminars).  Mr. Hasterlo said he could produce an article about locomotive fueling process changes, and asked if the subject matter is gender to C-10.  He will have a draft ready by the June meeting.

Presentation Materials for the 2006 Conference

Mr. Hager distributed abstracts for the presentations by Mr. Schierloh and Mr. Wallace.  We discussed the time line set forth by headquarters for presenters, and decided on the following sponsors: for Mr. Wallace we have Mr. Hill and Mr. Hasterlo, and for Mr. Schierloh it will Mr. Collins and Mr. Hasterlo.  The sponsors should get in touch with the presenters and make sure they are on the time line.  The first review is to be on June 15, 2006.  A discussion was held regarding the disposition of unused subject matter.  They do not automatically return at the next call for papers, they must be resubmitted for consideration.  Mr Hager has a list of possible subjects for future articles or presentations (see above, under Ask John). 

Seminars

The seminar on Scour was discussed at length.  Finding locations that are somewhat centralized and also reasonable for access and cost are important.  There will be 3 Scour seminars, with the following suggestions for locations and times to be passed on to headquarters by Mr. Hill and Mr. Mancuso for review:  1 – Denver / Las Vegas / Phoenix / Sacramento in the last half of April or first half of May.

2 – St. Louis / Atlanta / Louisville / Memphis in late June.  3 – Canada in late fall.  There was some discussion of developing another round of Bridge Inspection Seminars – tabled.

Sub – Committee breakout 

Mr. Hager reviewed the Sub-Committee assignments with the group.  As a group, we generated outlines for both the Moveable Bridge and Best Practices sub committees to work from.  We also began an outline for Construction.  Those outlines, as  submitted by Mr. Hopfinger, follow on the next few pages.  The lead paint information is very lengthy, so it is not attached to this document, but is available for review.

January 24, 2006

AREMA COMM. 10

Movable Bridge Subcommittee

Movable Bridge Rail Joints


Supports (steel, concrete, wood)


Shimming


Gage and alignment


Approach conditions

Signal Interlock


FRA Tolerances


Limit switches

Fasteners


Shock Pad Installation


Grade or Bolt Type


Locking mechanism (type)


Elastic Fasteners

Rail Joint Welding


Grinding flow


Crack repair


Welder qualifications

Machinery

Power Supply

Lubrication Schedule

Inspection


Thermal Expansion

Best Practices Subcommittee

Existing Protective Coatings

Bridges


Buildings


Storage Tanks


Piping


Miscellaneous Steel

Identification (techniques)

Methods



Lead stick



Sample testing


Hazardous



Federal, State and Local Reqs.




Protect Environment




Protect Employees



Work Procedures (Plan)

Removal

Storage

Disposal



Reference material

Construction Subcommittee

Shoring


Design


Cal-OSHA


California Trenching & Shoring Manual


Committee 8 Guidelines


Confined spaces


Protection of Excavation


Work Place Safety

Summary of Pertinent Issues

Shoring

New Business

From Mr. Hager – some items from his Committee Chairmen’s Meeting.  All committees are active and are progressing with assigned tasks.  C-10 has received board approval for the direction of our handbook work.  There was some discussion regarding the Manual and it’s distribution for the membership.  Some options for making it more available for use both in the office and out in the field.  There are new instructions for balloting on the web site.

Arrangements for the field trip were discussed, with all participants to meet at 0700 hours tomorrow (1/25/06)

Future Meetings

The next meeting of C-10 will be held on June 13 and 14, 2006 in Minneapolis, MN.  It will be hosted by Mr. Hager, Chairman - C-10, of the Candian Pacific Railway.  Details will follow.

September 17 – 20, in conjunction with the 2006 Annual Conference and Exposition.  The specific date and time to be determined.

MEETING ADJOURNED at 1630.

Wednesday, January 25, 2006 

All participants for the field trip meet at hotel for transport to the Centralized Equipment, Maintenance, and Operations Facility under construction for Caltrain.  Participate in job briefing at construction trailer.  Tour site.  Return to job trailer and adjourn.

COMMITTEE 10 EXTENDS A SINCERE THANK YOU TO MR. HILL FOR ARRANGING THE HOTEL, MEETING FACILITIES, AND THE COORDINATION OF THE TOUR.

James M. McQuitty

Sec’y, C-10
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Call to Order – Bill Hager


Meeting called to order by Bill Hager at 8:15 a.m.

Safety Briefing – Bill Hager


Membership & Roll Call – Mike Collins (in absence of Jim McQuitty)


Committee 10 currently has 82 members.  19 of our members confirmed their schedules for this meeting, representing a response rate of 35 percent.  Our total attendance was 19 members


Committee Minutes – Bill Hager


Bill Hager asked for comments, corrections and approval of the minutes for the previous committee meeting. 


Willie Benton commented that he had received feedback concerning recent Committee 10 shotcrete presentation to the effect that the individual felt special that Committee 10 made the presentation and that this made him feel that he had a worthwhile job.


Bill Hager advised the Jim McQuitty requested that in the future Committee 10 meeting minutes be published within 30 days of the meeting date.


The committee web site will be used to display meeting minutes.


Missing member action item


21 names have previously been identified as persons that are non-participating.  Letter were sent to the 21 individuals advising that they had been ID’s as non-participating and would they like to continue to be part of Committee 10.  8 of those that were sent letters responded.  7 persons responded that they wanted to continue to be part of Committee 10, 1 person requested to be removed from Committee 10.


Willie Benton suggested that a second letter be sent to the 13 persons that did not respond to confirm whether or not they wanted to be part of Committee 10.


Comments from AREMA Officers – David Franz


Bill Byers was nominated for emeritus status.


LRFD design may be mandated for projects that receive Federal Funding per Bob Sweeney.  Study will be conducted to determine level of effort required to use LRFD.  Committees 7, 8, 9, and 15 will be studying this as approved by Board 9/24/05.


Significant mistake (impact formula) is contained in the AREMA Manual update for Chapter 8.  Board will be studying ways to prevent this from re-occurring.


An article in RT&S on timely completion of committee assignments was noted.


Ballot results from yesterday:  Dave Franz will be VP of Structures Functional Group (SFG).  John Unsworth will be Director of SFG.  The other SFG Director is Jeff Mancuso.


Committee 10 By-law Changes and Direction


Other Committee Chairs feel Committee 10 should not be working on Chapter Material (taking too long to produce).  Committee 10 must change direction of focus to presentations and training.  Several committees have now refused to turn chapter material over to Committee 10.  Committee 10 may produce independent material.  Bill Hager suggested we continue with Best Practices Manual even though it can not be “Chapter” material.  Best Practices Manual will accept work subcommittees on Chapter 10 text.


David Franz commented that new leadership has reversed decision on turning chapter material over to Committee 10.


Willie Benton suggested that Board approval be obtained before Committee 10 sets new direction.  Obtaining approval from higher level would tend to minimize the ability of new leadership in other Committees from mandating change in Committee 10.  Subcommittee assignments may be taken to Board for approval.


John Horney commented that AREMA was formed to combine B&B, AREA and Roadmasters.  The B&B Association supported people in field.  Old B&B had no manual material.  B&B used to have annual meeting with Roadmasters.  Conference results were published with advertisements.


David Franz suggested that Committee 10 prepare presentations on subjects pertinent to B&B types.  Abstracts would be formulated prior to presentation preparation.  Perhaps once a year a meeting could be devoted to training.  Material should be complete to a point that would permit presentation on short notice.


“Ask John” Articles (RT&S)


Questions and Answers or just a good questioned requested to be submitted to assist John Horney with article preparation.


List of previous articles will be posted on Committee 10 web site.


Bernie Voor to assist with Geotechnical questions.


Don Steele suggested questions be requested from other functional groups..


Articles needed one month in advance of publication.


Schedule of persons to assist with articles is as follows:



Nov. – Dave Franz



Dec. – Pat Riley



Jan. – Tommy Wallace



Feb. – Glen Green



Mar. – Jim Phillips


Bridge Inspection Manual


Dave Franz distributed 10 CDs containing inspection manual text.  Persons receiving CDs should provide comment on how organized versus content change.  Comments should be sent to Dave Franz by October 31.  Reminder requesting comments will be sent the third week in October to folks that received CD copy.


Underwater inspection an area not yet covered in the manual.  Glen Green may work on this.


Willie Benton asked what will be the manual cost.  Not yet determined.


Old Business


Response to committee 10 secretary is needed concerning committee member’s plan to attend or not attend meeting.



New Business


Request for RT&S articles was as follows:



CP movable span replacement at LaCrosse, WI - Dennis Maney, Bernie Hopfinger



RR response to hurricane Katrina damage.


No seminar on bridge inspection or repair will be scheduled until Manual is published.


New repair seminar was suggested.  The previous repair seminar is out of date with regard to fall protection.  Glen Green suggested repair seminar be video taped.


Possible future presentations are as follows:



Shoring – Pete Schierloh


Shot Crete – Tommy Wallace


Abstracts for presentations will be discussed at January meeting.  Presentation sponsors will be assigned to move process along.  Presentations may be given at committee meetings to obtain feed back and polish.


Each subcommittee should work on presentation that pertains to subject of their subcommittee.


Concerning installation and maintenance of miter joints, at next meeting the subcommittee should report on what is planned for presentation.


Future Meetings


Next meeting will be in San Jose, California on January 24 with tour on January 25.  Meetings will start at 8:00 A.M.  Bring safety equipment.  Be prepared to work on subcommittee task for ½ day.


Dave Franz will discuss Best Practices Manual proposed content at January meeting.


Treasury


No contributions were collected at this meeting, and our current treasury balance is zero.


Bernie Hopfinger


Scribe (in absence of Jim McQuitty)



